
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

NEWS RELEASE  
 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE Contact: Kendra Gwin 
October 8, 2021  Director of Transportation & Utilities 
  (269) 329-4422 
  
  

Brown Avenue Road Closure 
(South Westnedge Avenue to Currier Drive) 

 

Beginning Monday, October 11, 2021 at 9 AM, Brown Avenue from South 

Westnedge Avenue to Currier Drive will be closed to facilitate installation of a sanitary 

sewer manhole as part of the 

construction of the Portage 

Community Senior Center.  

Brown Avenue is scheduled to 

reopen no later than Friday, 

October 15, 2021.  The Metro 

bus stop on Brown Avenue will be temporarily relocated to East Centre Avenue at 

Mustang Drive, starting Monday, October 11, 2021.  All construction activity is 

dependent on favorable weather. 

This work and road closure represent the first of three phases of upcoming utility 

work in this area over the next two weeks.  Please follow us on Facebook to stay 

informed about this work. 

For more information about this project, please call the Department of 

Transportation & Utilities at 329-4422. 
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